POLITICAL SCIENCE ACTIVE LEARNING OPPORTUNITIES


Active Learning Opportunities for Political Science students during AY 2002-03 included the following:
· Internships:  4 internships in Fall 2002; 6 internships in Spring 2003; and 9 internships in Summer 2003.  Internship sites during this period included the Coles County Public Defender, Field Office of the State of Illinois Comptroller, Coles County State’s Attorney, Hayden for State Representative Campaign, Office of State Representative Rose, three private law firms, Office of U.S. Representative Johnson, and Cook County State’s Attorney’s Office.
· Government Simulations: PLS had another active year of participation in our three government simulations.  12 students enrolled for credit in Mock Trial; 18 in Model Illinois Government; and 9 in Model United Nations.  Mock Trial students participated in three preparatory scrimmages/competitions prior to the regional competition; the Model Illinois Government students participated in the annual state government simulation in Springfield, Illinois; and the Model United Nations students participated in the Midwest Model United Nations in St. Louis, Missouri.

· Political Science Colloquia:  The Department sponsored five colloquia during the academic year during which either faculty or graduate students presented their research. The colloquia were open to all students, with graduate students in particular encouraged to attend.  One of the colloquia focused on a departmental presentation by College of Sciences Visiting Scholar Dr. Baugh of Central Michigan University, who discussed her research on judicial issues surrounding the 2000 Presidential Election.
· Political Science Student Research Conference: In April 2003, the Department sponsored an on-campus research conference for political science students.  There were four separate panels, with 15 students making presentations on either research papers or their applied learning experiences with internships and government simulations.
· Independent Studies and Theses:  The Department had a very active year in student research beyond the classroom, particularly in M.A. thesis research.  In Fall 2002, 1 student (undergraduate) enrolled in independent study, and 1 (graduate) in M.A. thesis.  In Spring, 2003, 5 students enrolled in independent study (2 undergraduates and 3 graduate students), and 3 (graduate) in M.A. thesis.  In Summer 2003, 5graduate students enrolled in independent study, and 6 in M.A. thesis.
